Minutes of Patient Participation Group (PPG meeting) Tuesday March 5th 2013.   2.00pm – 4.00 pm

Present:  3 patients, Practice Manager and Senior Partner JSC

The following points were raised by the patients present and discussed generally

1. Are small surgeries like West Meon at risk of closure?

2. Benefits of having a dispensary in the practice discussed

3. Nursing service at the practice

4. In house phlebotomy

5. Registrars at the practice and how the system worked

6. Surgery staff members and patients lack of understanding about the size of the staff working in the practice

The patients present were very complimentary about what West Meon Surgery has to offer.

The following commissioning  points raised by the patients and were discussed at length 

Concerns were raised about Chiropody services and the complete lack of local provision.  It was felt that if a local service was commissioned patients would be prepared to contribute towards the cost. 

Transport to hospital appointments for rural communities was an on-going concern

The apparent lack of physiotherapy services which the PPG members felt ought to be provided in the surgery premises.

Dr. Christie explained the rational behind the commissioning group and a power point presentations was reviewed.

The PPG members were concerned about decision making at its lowest level

and how it would affect them

Federated practices/NICE/CQC/Healthwatch/Strategic arms/Local healthwatch and dealing with complaints were discussed..   
There followed a discussion about the proforma questionnaires and suggestions box at West Meon Surgery.   
111 service discussed

Size of the CCG, its budget,  and that West Hampshire is 13th largest with over half a million patients.  Dr Christie explained about local and community hospital services and cross border referrals and how the CCG is organised and the on-going debate about other providers of health services/

The PPG group requested that West Meon Surgery services should be better advertised in the practice, making the point that some patients may have been registered for 30 or more years and had never received any practice leaflets.  It was suggested that the practice leaflet be put into every prescription bag for a period of time.

Dr. Christie explained about national screening programmes (aortic aneurysm, breast and cervical screen and the health check LES)

An outside porch was requested, and there followed a discussion on how cold the waiting room is for patients waiting when the automatic door opens and closes continuously.

The next meeting was arranged for 4th June 2013 at 2.00 and it was agreed that the agenda should include feedback re nexst years local enhanced service on education and commissioning and how to engage patients in the locality project. 
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